2 September at 16:26 

#BREAKING: Nelson Hartley Resigns from SNZ director role

DIRECT FROM NELSON 
I have offered my resignation as a Director of Speedway New Zealand effective immediately. 

This comes as a direct result of my disagreement of the direction that some board members are trying to take the sport.The final straw being this latest debacle with the Online Safety Course. In this case there were issues 
with some board members releasing a decision without the unanimous agreeance of all board members. In my view, the decision should have been made after full consultation and engagement with competitors, promotors, and invested parties. Something which I believe should occur with any major decision about the future of our sport.

My intentions have only ever been to move the sport forward and help empower those wishing to be part of our sport. The governing body should make decisions based on the best interest of the sport, not simply the financial gain of some individuals. I do not feel it would be right for me to represent Speedway New Zealand while certain others are pulling the strings in a direction that I strongly detest.

I am not the only Director who is currently being put in this position, we have been left out of a large deal of the decision making, and have not been able to follow the good advice given to us by our General Manager, Zoe Irons.

There are many other reasons, but if nothing else, my resignation may be the catalyst for change atSNZ, and hopefully send a message to those prepared to listen that this is not something that we as the Speedway community should stand for. I don’t want to turn my back on SNZ, in fact I haveseveral projects that I would like to complete, but I cannot possibly stand for the current regime, and 
will not be part of the ‘old boys club’.

Nelson Hartley
[Ends]

